## Juneau International Folk Dancers Annual Meeting March 28, 2010 Minutes

The annual meeting was called to order by President Bruce Botelho at 7:00pm. Twelve people were present.

Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and approved by the members present.

## Old Business

Bruce reviewed the Lee Otterholt workshop. All agreed that it had been a very successful and enjoyable event. The plan is to invite him again.

The Barn Dances are not as well attended and not bringing in much revenue as in previous years.

Dance Fest did very well this year. Attendance and revenues are up over last year.

The middle school program was discontinued due to lack of support from the school.

The high school trip to Czech Republic was deemed a great success. Although a larger number of students would have been preferable, a worthwhile cultural exchange, dancing and fun was had by all.

Jeff Gnass continues to work on the web site. He is presently incorporating information received from other local dance groups into our web site.

Bruce negotiated a reasonable rate of \$25.00 per session with JRC.

## Treasury Report

Judy gave her report of the years' income and expenses. We end the year in good financial shape. Judy is working on filing IRS required reports. The report was approved by the members present.

## **New Business**

We have eight board members to serve this year. John Laskey, Teri Laskey. Judy Regan, Cindy Boesser, Jeff Gnass, Linda Kruger, Bruce Botelho, Jane Stokes

The next workshop was discussed but left open to further input.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 p.m.